Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
a) Does the local authority provide free buses for disabled children over the age of 16. If the Local Authority does not but previously did offer the service, what year did it stop?
ANSWER:  Yes, we do provide free transport for those over 16.
b) How much the Local Authority has spent on taxis for school travel. I'd like this data for the financial years 2009/10 and 2015/2016.
2009/10 - £1,121,058

     2015/16 to date - £1,533,198
c) What proportion of drivers and escorts taking pupils to and from school and related services have had DBS checks.
All Drivers & Passenger Assistants engaged in Home to School Transport have Enhanced D.B.S. checks.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

